CEDB responds to media enquiries on
RTHK programme

In response to media enquiries regarding concerns arising from an
interview with an official of the World Health Organization (WHO) in a Radio
Television Hong Kong (RTHK) programme ("The Pulse"), a spokesman for the
Commerce and Economic Development Bureau (CEDB) said the following today
(April 2):

"The Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development, Mr Edward Yau, has
clearly stated in a press release issued by the CEDB on February 18 and at
his media stand-up on March 17 that RTHK must uphold and abide by the Charter
of RTHK in discharging its duties to provide public service broadcasting. In
reporting their work to the CEDB, the Director of Broadcasting and RTHK
management have repeatedly pledged to the Secretary that RTHK will strictly
adhere to and at all times abide by the Charter.

The public purposes and mission of RTHK have been clearly specified in
the Charter, which includes engendering a sense of citizenship and national
identity through programmes that contribute to the understanding of our
community and nation; and promoting understanding of the concept of "One
Country, Two Systems".

The Secretary holds the view that the presentation in that episode of
the aforesaid programme has breached the One-China Principle and the purposes
and mission of RTHK as a public service broadcaster as specified in the
Charter. It is common knowledge that the WHO membership is based on sovereign
states. RTHK, as a government department and a public service broadcaster,
should have proper understanding of the above without any deviation. As the
Editor-in-chief of RTHK, the Director of Broadcasting should be responsible
for this.

The Secretary has once again urged the Director of Broadcasting and RTHK
to fully abide by the Charter and that they must handle all programmes in a
professional and vigilant manner as required of them."
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